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We held seminar for our Ambassadors for peace in which we nominated 16 new Peace Ambassadors on 
June 29, 2019, in the conference room of the School of Architecture of Abidjan (Abidjan Cocody). We 
had 220 participants. 
 
The ceremony witnessed the effective presence of the Special Advisor of the UPF Chairman as well as 
the Secretary General, Senator MANOU BI and many other personalities. 
 
Up to this time, UPF Côte d'Ivoire has 4,907 Peace Ambassadors and 20 Peace Councils operating across 
the country. 
 

 
 
Reflection 

 
HABONOUAN LOUIS (PCA National Office for Water): "I am very happy to receive this distinction. 
The people want peace to be a reality in their daily lives and it is a duty to work on that … " 
 
ABA JOSEPH BENETT (Company Manager): "… I am so convinced that if a lot of people are 
committed to peace, this one will really be the most shared thing … Thanks a lot to FPU Côte d'Ivoire, for 
this distinction that I take as a mission" 
 
JOHN DICK (Village Chief): "… Leading a big modern village like the one under my responsibility is a 
very difficult mission … But when you are encouraged by such a distinction, you understand that the 
work has to be really done for the good -being populations. I say to you THANK YOU 


